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Dear Salisbury University Faculty and Academic Affairs Staff and Partners: Apologies for the
day-late and longer-than-usual First Monday email.  We’ve been working on several important
issues that require much planning and consideration. 
 
The first is building a stronger culture of diversity and inclusion on our campus. Several
efforts are underway to achieve this, many of which are faculty-driven (see attached list of
selected Academic Affairs activities) and/or are objectives in SU’s 2020-2025 Strategic Plan
(see below).
 
In the Provost’s Office, we are prioritizing:

Developing strategies to more effectively recruit unrepresented minorities to faculty
positions whether through networking, targeted recruitment, more flexibility in spousal
hiring, teaching post-docs and the search and selection process itself (e.g., inclusion
advocates on search committees);
Providing more support for faculty onboarding and professional development through
establishment of a Center for Faculty Development & Teaching Excellence and
membership in the National Center for Faculty Development & Diversity;
Expanding training and professional development that support an understanding and skills
in the areas of equity, anti-racist behavior, and bystander response;
Supporting efforts to create and implement a holistic diversity and inclusive excellence
plan;
Supporting the work of faculty teams and working groups including continued support for
Faculty Learning Communities;
More clearly communicating and monitoring the immigration support process for
international faculty;
Supporting the revision of our general education curriculum to include a required
component of diversity and inclusion;
Better communicating information about campus events, resources opportunities, and
processes. 

 
The search for our AVP for Diversity & Inclusion and Chief Diversity Officer is well
underway.  See the calendar below for dates of the remaining open sessions.
 
Regarding the racist graffiti on campus that has been found on campus, the investigation is on-
going and a suspect has been identified. 
 
An email regarding COVID-19 (“novel Coronavirus”) was sent yesterday.  Please check the
University’s Coronavirus website for update information.
 
Good news to share:
·       My thanks to all of you who participated in the development of our 2020-2025 Strategic

Plan and especially to Kara Owens who led this effort.  The final version is posted on the

mailto:KLOLMSTEAD@salisbury.edu
https://www.salisbury.edu/news/article/2020-2-26-Salisbury-University-Information-on-COVID-19-Precautions
https://www.salisbury.edu/administration/academic-affairs/university-analysis-reporting-and-assessment/_files/strategic-plan.pdf
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Salisbury University Academic Affairs 
Selected Diversity & Inclusion-Related Activities1 
Academic Year 2019-2020 
 
Faculty diversification, development and support 
• Faculty Learning Communities focused on D&I include: Social Justice, Equity & Teaching 


Transformation (D&I Lib Guide developed by this group); Promise FLC (see below); and Teaching 
with International Students. 


• Grant from the National Science Foundation (NSF) brings together SU, UMBC, Towson, UMCP, and 
UMD to create a state-level model to increase the number of historically underrepresented minority 
(URM) tenure-track faculty in the sciences. In addition to providing professional development and 
mentoring for a URM postdoctoral fellows and early career faculty, the program also addresses 
institutional URM faculty hiring and advancement policies and practices. SU’s contributions 
including hosting two teaching post-docs to be converted to tenure-track positions and supporting 
development of postdoctoral fellows across the collaborative, particularly in the area of mentoring 
undergraduate researchers. 


• Two of the co-PI’s on the NSF grant (Jessica Clark and Chrys Egan) lead SU’s Promise FLC in 
which faculty and staff consider how institutional commitment and peer mentoring nurture a culture 
of diversity and inclusion now and moving forward. FLC members are reading Faculty Success 
through Mentoring: A Guide for Mentors, Mentees, and Leaders and considering opportunities to 
promote underrepresented populations of faculty, staff, and students who may wish to become 
academics. Promise FLC Goals are available here.  


• SU will be joining the National Center for Faculty Development & Diversity (announced at the 
Teaching & Learning Conference on 2/21/20). 


• CHHS has invited all faculty to attend the Culturally Responsive Teaching and Learning Conference 
at CCBC.  


• CHHS and Seidel School Diversity Interest Group will be hosting two events: 1) Book discussion 
group on How to be Antiracist; and 2) Justice & Equity Forum on April 3 (joint effort with UMES). 
Presenters will share their expertise related to research, teaching, community engagement, or campus 
initiatives focused on issues of power, justice, and equity in our work and our world. Participants will 
engage in round-table conversations followed by a networking reception for presenters, participants, 
and community members. A pre-forum social will highlight visiting artist Nora Valdez as part of the 
Latinexodus exhibit in the University Gallery in Fulton Hall. 


• CHHS & School of Social Work co-sponsoring the New Lens Seminar (3 hours) on April 27th.  Open 
to CHHS – may have additional seats available. 


• Fulton School Ad Hoc Committee on Diversity is working on faculty recruitment strategies and 
practices to increase diversity and identify and address gaps in the curriculum (individual departments 
also working on these issues). 


• Dr. Terri Jett (Special Assistant to the Provost for D&I at Butler U.) will hold a residency at SU in 
April and provide several workshops focused on developing inclusion advocacy on faculty searches. 
Detailed announcement forthcoming 


• A faculty research and advocacy group “Henson Committee for Diverse Population Inclusion” 
launched in Spring, 2020. Several faculty from all Henson departments are meeting to D&I-related 
issues that can addressed immediately as well as those that will need sustained action and research on 
best practices. Supported by the Henson School, AJ Auerbach (Biological Sciences) will be attending 
AAC&U’s Teaching to Increase Diversity & Equity in STEM (TIDES) Institute this summer. 


                                                      
1 This is not meant to be an exhaustive list.  Instead, it’s a snapshot of activities underway in the 2019-2020 academic year and 
does not include the myriad outreach efforts of SU faculty and academic programs. 
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• Perdue leadership attended the AACSB Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Summit and is examining 
ways to include multiple touch points for diversity, inclusion and equity in their curriculum. 


• Seidel faculty and staff are engaging with regional public school representatives to determine how SU 
programs might help address identified racial equity gaps as part of our training of new teachers. Faculty 
members were given a charge to visit at least one partner school to: 1) better understand the changing 
demographics of the schools we serve, and 2) have the opportunity to observe lessons in action first-
hand with an emphasis on content and praxis. Faculty workgroups will be established to address the 
themes identified through the observations as they relate to civic engagement, advocacy, and culturally 
intentional pedagogy.  


• SU Libraries Dean Bea Hardy was one of 13 librarians nationwide selected for the Building Cultural 
Proficiencies for Racial Equity Framework Task Force, jointly sponsored by the American Library 
Association, Association of College and Research Libraries, Public Library Association, and the 
Association of Research Libraries. 


 
Student support and development activities 
• In FY21, the CHHS will establish a student ambassadors group to assist with recruitment, student 


engagement, and to provide critical feedback to CHHS faculty and staff regarding student 
perspectives and needs.    


• Social Work is providing $70,000 in scholarships for under-represented and first-generation students 
that are interested in serving minority populations.    


• Psychology is hosting a day-long training on a day-long training on teaching tangible advocacy skills 
to students (capacity 125) titled Developing Skills in Translating Social Science Research into 
Advocacy (3/27). This is funded by a Society for the Psychological Study of Social Issues (SPSSI) 
grant (awarded to Michele Schlehofer), with additional funding from the School of Social Work and 
the Fulton School. As part of the training, students will learn tactics of cross-cultural organizing and 
cultural humility 


• The Seidel School launched the of AACTE Holmes Scholar Program (Spring 2019) which is affiliated 
with the American Association of Colleges for Teacher Education and supports students who self-
identify as racially and ethnically diverse and are pursuing degrees in education. The program provides 
mentorship, peer support, and professional development opportunities. The initial 2019 cohort 
consisted of 10 undergraduate, 2 master’s level and 2 doctoral level candidates. Participants are 
nominated by a faculty member. Scholarships were awarded to the current graduate students ($250 for 
master’s level and $500 for doctoral level) from the Seidel School of Education endowment. Additional 
nominees will be reviewed each spring semester. Dr. Koomi Kim is serving as the faculty advisor.  


• The Seidel School is developing a partnership with Pocomoke High School for a Holmes Cadet 
program as a “grow your own” pipeline of new teachers who commit to teaching in Worcester County. 
Anticipated launch is Fall 2020. Fundraising efforts to increase the number and amount of scholarships 
to support students in the program.  


• Launching in Spring 2020, a Henson School Student Leader Advisory Council which includes 2-3 
student representatives from each academic department (inclusion will be a focus).  


• Henson Dean’s Office has provided support for student-conceived and student-led club “Black 
Students in STEM” which began in Spring 2019.   


• Psychology’s new Accelerated Mentoring Program (AMP) is funded by the American Psychological 
Association (awarded to Yuki Okubo and Michele Schlehofer with additional funding from the Fulton 
School). AMP integrates mentored research experiences with intensive professional development 
tailored for racial/ethnic minority students. Students engage in supervised community-based 
participatory action-research with adolescents from two existing community-based youth 
development programs: Fenix Youth Project and 1 Year to Empowerment. This experience is 
supplemented with weekly mentoring sessions where students develop career and education goals, an 
e-portfolio, faculty mentorship, and attendance at a professional psychology conference centered on 



https://www.salisbury.edu/news/article/2020-2-6-SUs-School-of-Social-Work-Awards-70000-in-Scholarships

https://www.salisbury.edu/academic-offices/liberal-arts/psychology/accelerated-mentor-program.aspx





racial cultural issues. This grant is a seed grant; goal is to make this a sustainable program. AMP 
program will include taking a group of students (primarily students of color) to the Winter 
Roundtable conference at Columbia University, which is a conference devoted to race, ethnicity, and 
culture, to both network and help promote AMP.  


 
Academic, cultural and co-curricular programming 
• The proposed General Education model is expected to include required courses in three themed areas, 


including Diversity & Inclusion. 
• The School of Social Work is in the process of developing a Deaf Studies Minor in collaboration with 


Modern Languages (Fulton School). Social Work has developed two new courses for this minor.  
• Social Work Latinx Communities concentration is in the very early stages of development.   
• Fulton Public Humanities supports programming for African American History Month, Women’s 


History Month, etc. Additional funding this year to FPH to support programming aligned with area 
studies programs (e.g., Latin American, African Studies); $5K for spring 2020, $12K to be budgeted 
for FY21. 


• Music Theatre and Dance offerings for spring include musical theatre production of Hair, focused on 
issues of race and politics in the 1960s. 


• Mural project moving forward, likely to go in Fulton Hall stairwell affected by worst vandalism - $2K 
support from Fulton School  


• Programing through the Office of Cultural Affairs ranges from Latin music and dance to Chinese 
puppeteers.  See Panorama. 


• Social Work Town Hall (November 2019) had over 80 participants across the many sites it offers its 
programs. Currently, the School of Social Work is working through student feedback obtained at the 
meeting.  


• SU Libraries is creating Student Organization Bookshelf: OLAS (Organization of Latin American 
Students); working with African Peoples Campaign for this semester. Met with SGA to promote this 
and encourage more collaboration. 


• The Trans Day of Remembrance: The Library set out chairs for each trans person who was murdered 
in the past year with photographs, electric candles, and infographics, plus social media posts and a 
display at the service desk. 


• SU Libraries support Observation Months including display panels, social media, book display 
(including new purchases): September- Hispanic Heritage; October- LGBT History; November- 
Native American Heritage (guide of videos displayed); February – African American History Month 
(also includes collaborating with Black Lives Matter at Schools Week folks for a tab on the DIRC 
Guide, co-sponsoring the screening of The Hate U Give, and the African American Poetry Read-in). 


• Perdue School plans to offer stipends for development of a course on diversity and inclusion in 
organizations. 


• For SU Libraries, an annual goal is spending 10% of collections development funds on diverse 
disciplinary materials whether it involves training or putting on an event. 


• A 400 Years of Resilience Guide was developed. 
• Changing tables installed in the GAC bathrooms. 
 



https://www.salisbury.edu/administration/advancement-and-external-affairs/marketing-and-public-relations/publications/_files/Panorama_Spring-20.pdf

https://libraryguides.salisbury.edu/c.php?g=903753&p=7123353

https://libraryguides.salisbury.edu/c.php?g=903753&p=7123353

https://libraryguides.salisbury.edu/400years



		 Fulton School Ad Hoc Committee on Diversity is working on faculty recruitment strategies and practices to increase diversity and identify and address gaps in the curriculum (individual departments also working on these issues).
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· The 2020 Census counts every person living in the 50 states, District of Columbia and five U.S. territories (Puerto Rico, American Samoa, the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands, Guam, and the U.S. Virgin Islands).

· The count is mandated by the Constitution and conducted by the U.S. Census Bureau.

· Each home will receive an invitation to respond to a short questionnaire which can be completed online, by phone or by mail.

· College students who live away from home should count themselves at the on- or off-campus residence where they live and sleep most of the time, even if they happen to be visiting home on April 1, 2020. ... U.S. college students who are living and attending college outside the United States are not counted in the Census.

· The census provides critical data that lawmakers, business owners, teachers, and many others use to provide daily services, products, and support for you and your community.  Every year billions of dollars in federal funding go to hospitals, fire departments, schools, roads, and other resources based on census data

· The results of the census also determine the number of seats each state will have in the U.S. House of Representatives, and they are used to draw congressional and state legislative districts.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]It’s also in the Constitution:  Article 1, Section 2, mandates that the country conduct a count of its population once every 10 years.  The 2020 Census will mark the 24th time that the country has counted its population since 1790.
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web and reflects tremendous input, research, and feedback. The next step is to prioritize
goals and strategies for action and budget consideration.
 

Students working with Salisbury’s Nationally Competitive Fellowships Office (SNCFO)
continued their winning streak with three winning Critical Language Scholarships (to study
Swahili, Azerbaijani, and Turkish). We also have an astounding 15 of 22 applicants for the
Fulbright fellowship move forward as semi-finalists.  Finally, and not surprisingly, SU was
named a Top Producer of Fulbright Students by the U.S. Department of State for the third
year in a row.  Congratulations to the SNCFO team (Kristen Walton, Sally Perret, and
Adam Woodis), faculty scholarship advisors, and the students.
 

This weekend, American Spiritual Ensemble gave a fabulous concert as part of their 25th

anniversary tour.  It was exciting to see several SU students perform as well, many of whom
who took 1st  place at the MD/DC competition for National Association of Teachers of
Singing. Our thanks and congratulations to ASE, John Wesley Wright, the entire Music
program at SU, and the Fulton Dean’s Office for this excellent event.

 
·       Jessica Clark was recently elected as a Biology Councilor in the Council of Undergraduate

Research (CUR).  Please join me in congratulating her on this achievement and for having
her student’s work be selected as one of only 60 projects selected from across the nation to
be included in CUR’s Posters on the Hill (yes, that Hill!). 

 
Opportunities/Updates/Deadlines:
 

Campus Climate Survey is open.  Your input is highly valued by the Campus Climate Study
team and in our efforts to build a more inclusive campus environment. Survey closes on
3/27.
 

Inclusion Advocate Workshops: The Fulton School of Liberal Arts and PACE are
sponsoring a brief campus residency by Dr. Terri Jett of Butler University, Associate
Professor of Political Science and Special Assistant to the Provost for Diversity and
Inclusivity. Dr. Jett will be conducting Inclusion Advocate workshops for faculty on
Monday, April 6th or Tuesday, April 7th from 10am to 3:30pm and for staff on Wednesday,
April 8th from 1:30PM to 3:30PM.  Please see the email from PACE dated February 28th

for a description and overview of the Inclusion Advocate Mentorship program as it is
currently being used at Butler University and for more information. Space is limited to 30
people per workshop and registration closes on March 23, 2020. Register here.
 

On 2/17 and 3/2 you received a request from Lisa Gray (Director, SU Bookstore) to submit
course materials information for the Summer and Fall 2020 terms by March 4th. Gathering
and displaying this information is federally and state mandated and is intended to serve the
students. Posting course materials information prior to course registration allows students to
determine the cost of course materials associated with each course for the upcoming
semesters. Even if you have used the same course materials in the past semesters, it is still
necessary to submit your information as the bookstore does not carry over information.
Also, regardless of whether you intend for the bookstore to sell the title or item, or whether

https://www.salisbury.edu/news/article/SU-Named-Among-Nations-Top-Producers-of-Fulbright-Scholars
https://www.salisbury.edu/administration/president/climate-study/
https://salisbury.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bmcu3HY04a1cvZP


there is a cost associated with a text, access code, software or app, etc., the Bookstore must
list that information as it is considered part of course materials.
 

See the 2/27/20 email from SU’s Dean of Libraries Bea Hardy for information on their
Course Enhancement Grant Program. Proposals are due on 4/15/20.

 
2020 is a U.S. Census year and Dr. Lawanda Dockins-Mills is leading the effort to increase
student participation on our campus.  Please see the Student Information sheet that is
attached. In mid-March, invitations to complete the 2020 Census will be mailed to
households.  Several gatherings are planned to raise awareness about this important event
(see calendar below).  The U.S. Census operates with the assumption that people are
counted at their ‘usual address.’  Thus, students should complete the census using their local
address (on-campus or off-campus) since they spend most of their time in Salisbury, rather
than be counted at their permanent home address (unless they live with their parents in the
area).  High student participation in the U.S. Census assists our local community in funding
for critical services and also reflects our recent Carnegie designation as a Community-
Engaged Campus.

 
The SU Student Research Conference team requests that you let them know about students
who have conducted outstanding work (Summer 19 through Spring 20).  See 2/25/20 email
from Mou Chakraborty; deadline is March 15.

 
As mentioned last month, Zoom is here! Zoom is a web-based video conferencing tool with
a local, desktop client and a mobile app that allows users (faculty, staff, & students) to meet
online, with or without video. Zoom users can choose to record sessions, collaborate on
projects, and share or annotate on one another’s screens, all with one easy-to-use platform.
Faculty can utilize the teleconferencing tool at https://salisbury.zoom.us.  To learn how to
use Zoom, search “zoom” in the Technology Support Center Knowledgebase or direct here.

 
The Technology Support Center Knowledgebase can also be used to quickly search to see if
your question has already been answered. Enter key words about your issue in the large
search box and press enter.  You will be presented with articles relevant to the key words
such as “How do I connect my iPhone to SU email?” Examples of key word searches
include “iphone email” or “setup email on my iphone”.  Many combinations of key words
find the relevant articles.

 
SU Faculty can login to Wifi at other USM Institutions and beyond using Eduroam.  Look
for the “Eduroam” when searching available networks to connect to.  When prompted for
your username, be sure to use your full email address including “@salisbury.edu” and use
your usual SU password.   For more information search “eduroam” in the knowledgebase
search bar.  Note, this works in reverse so your colleagues from other institutions can login
here as well.

 
Salisbury University is offering FREE DROP-IN PHOTOGRAPHY SESSIONS for all SU
faculty and staff members who have not already had their photo taken. These photos will be
used for websites, directories, news releases, publications, and other purposes that require a

https://www.salisbury.edu/libraries/news/awards/course-enhancement-grants.aspx
https://salisbury.zoom.us/
https://kb.salisbury.edu/
https://kb.salisbury.edu/display/TSC/Getting+Started+with+Zoom
https://kb.salisbury.edu/


portrait shot and will be sent to the faculty or staff member for their use (Linked In,
personal pages, etc.). See calendar below for dates.

 
Below is an updated calendar. If you want to share information about events/activities of
interest to faculty across campus, please send them to provost@salisbury.edu at least three
days before the first Monday of each month.
 
Thanks for all you do!
Karen
 
Upcoming dates of interest (new events in bold) – See the Registrar’s Calendar for
important dates for Winter and Spring 2020 academic sessions. For information about
performances, lectures, and other cultural events, check out Panorama. 
3/4       Course materials information due to the Bookstore
3/4       CDO candidate Open Session 3:00 pm in 153 Conway Hall – monitor email for

any change in time/date
3/6       SU Women’s Forum Conference 2020 Vision: 100 years of the Vote
3/7       Scholars Day
3/8       Party with a Purpose (Kick-off of U.S. Census), Various areas and venues, 12-2pm 
3/9       CDO candidate Open Session 3:00 pm in 153 Conway Hall – monitor email for

any change in time/date
3/10     Drop-in portrait photos in Blackwell Hall 102H 9-11 am
3/11     Drop-in portrait photos in Blackwell Hall 102H 2:30-4:30 pm
3/11     CDO candidate Open Session 3:00 pm in 153 Conway Hall -– monitor email for

any change in time/date
3/15     DEADLINE: Completed application (Part A) for Spring 2021 sabbatical leave to

department chair/school director
3/15     DEADLINE: Completed Sabbatical Reports (Part B) for Fall 2019 sabbaticals due to

Provost’s Office
3/15     DEADLINE: Department Chair/School Director recommendations on promotions to

unit deans
3/24     Drop-in portrait photos in Blackwell Hall 102H 2:30-4:30 pm
3/25     Drop-in portrait photos in Blackwell Hall 102H 9-11 am
3/27     Party with a Purpose (on-campus Kick-off for US Census), Red Square, 12 – 2 pm 
3/30     DEADLINE: Dean’s recommendations on promotions to Committee on Promotions

4/1       National  Census Day (Launch Day): National Census Day Celebration,
Guerrieri Student Union, Wicomico Room, 12 – 2 pm & National Census Day (Quiet
Celebration), Guerrieri Academic Commons, 12-2pm 

4/3       Justice & Equity Forum
4/4       Admitted Students Day
4/7       SU Giving Day 2020
4/15     DEADLINE: Completed applications (Part A) for Spring 2021 sabbatical leave

forwarded to Deans
4/15     DEADLINE: SU Libraries’ Course Enhancement Grant proposals due
4/18     Admissions Open House
4/22     DEADLINE: Committee on Promotions recommendations to Provost
4/24     SUSRC
5/1       Honors Convocation
5/1       DEADLINE: Completed applications (Part A) for SP 2021 sabbatical leave forwarded

mailto:provost@salisbury.edu
https://www.salisbury.edu/calendars/index.aspx
https://www.salisbury.edu/administration/advancement-and-external-affairs/marketing-and-public-relations/publications/panorama.aspx


to Provost
5/8        OURCA presents: Three-Minute Blitz, 4-6 pm, Specific Gravity
5/8        DEADLINE: Provost’s recommendations for promotion to President
5/13     Retiring Faculty Reception – 3:30 pm in HH Great Hall
5/15      ROTC Commissioning Ceremony 10 am in HH Great Hall
5/15      Graduate Commencement Exercises
5/16      Undergraduate Commencement Exercises
5/22      Notification of promotion to faculty in writing by President
6/10-12   Chesapeake Bay Studies Conference https://www.chesapeakestudies.org/
8/31      Notification of sabbatical leave for Spring 2021 to faculty by President
9/25      Research Day 2020
 
 
 
 
Karen L. Olmstead, Ph.D.
Provost and Senior VP of Academic Affairs
Salisbury University
Voice: 410-548-3374
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